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H. HARDCASTLE SCHOOL 
 Challenging the Future  
                                                                                                                       Principal:  Darren Nordell 
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Webpage: http://www.edline.net/pages/hardcastle Twitter: @HHS_Royals Facebook: www.facebook.com/H.HardcastleSchool 

 

Bows & Bouquets 

• Thank you to Cheri Frey for donating fun animal bookmarks to our school library.  Our 

readers appreciate them. 

• Thank you to Heidi Jamieson, Leah Mahan, Cheri Frey, Carol Baillargeon, Evelyn Cooper, 

Alice Stuart, and Rachelle Bourrier for volunteering their time to partner read with our 

students.  We are grateful to have community members who volunteer their time so 

graciously and our students are enriched because of it. 

 

Congratulations 

The babies have arrived!  Congratulations to Mrs. Janessa Roach, and Brody Roach on the 

arrival of their twin boys!  Proud big siblings are Briggs and Parker Roach.  

Myers Tetz Roach was born at 11:44pm on April 21st.  Burke Sheldon Roach was born at 

12:15am on April 22nd.  Both babies were just shy of 7lbs.   

On behalf of the staff and students, we wish you all the best and cannot wait to meet them. 

 

 

http://www.edline.net/pages/hardcastle
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New to H. Hardcastle School Staff 

We are pleased to announce that we have hired Mr. Blake Blais for the remainder of the term.  

Mr. Blais will be teaching a variety of classes including ELA 9/10, Health 9, Home Ec 7-10, Art 

9/10, as well as some SSST. Mr. Blais is eager to join our school family and contribute to our 

strong athletics program. If you see Mr. Blais in the hallways, or the community, please extend 

a welcome (back) to our community.   

 

 

H. H. S. Welcomes Teacher Interns 

Our school is busy this spring with new faces. We are excited to have Mr. Tyson Loewen, and 

Mr. Garrett Retamal in our school for the first two weeks of May. Mr. Loewen and Mr. Retamal 

are teaching candidates from the University of Saskatchewan, and they are taking part in their 

first student teaching placement. They are in classrooms from Kindergarten to Grade 12 and 

are eagerly taking in the culture of both our community, and school. Thank you for joining our 

school and giving back to the community. We are excited that you get to start your teaching 

career in a wonderful community like Edam.   
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Book Swap – Mrs. Weber 

On May 8th  we will be hosting a Book Swap for all students in grades K-6.  We hope to 

encourage reading over the summer holidays by sending our students off with great ”new” 

books.  Students may bring in gently used books from April 29th – May 6th.  In return, students 

will receive ‘Book Bucks’ to exchange for “new to them” books on May 8th.  
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Junior Badminton – Mrs. Jessica LaClare 

Thanks to all the Junior players who participated in Badminton this year: Vayda, Heidi, Reid, 

Hunter, Fin, Joey, Kiptyn, Rhaya, Eric, Bryar, Cole, Ryker, Elie, Dawson, Teal, Chloe, Brylee, 

Kamryn, Klay, Kannon,  Cohen and Shane. We had an interrupted badminton season but tried 

to make the best of it. We were able to attend one tournament in Paradise Hill. At Conferences, 

we had a great showing. The results are as follows: 

Category Player(s) Result 

Girls Singles Vayda McDonald 

Heidi Russett 

Gold 

4th  

Boys Singles Hunter Weber 

Bryar Carr 

Silver 

3rd 

Girls Doubles Fin Frey & Joey Siegel 

Chloe deMontarnal & Brylee Latendresse 

Silver 

5th  

Boys Doubles Eric Baillargeon & Reid Olson 

Cole Mack & Dawson Pitcher 

3rd 

5th 

Mixed Doubles Klay Weber & Teal McDonald 

Kiptyn Troesch & Rhaya Welin 

3rd 

6th  

 

On April 27th, Vayda, Fin, Joey and Hunter represented our Central Division at Districts.  Their 

results are as follows: 

Joey and Fin placed 4th in their pool. 

Hunter placed 4th in his pool. 

Vayda went undefeated and won Gold in Girls Singles! 

Congratulations and thanks to all athletes who participated in Badminton this year! 
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Senior Badminton – Mr. Nordell  
 
The Senior badminton season opened with a lot of enthusiasm and promise, as our numbers 
had grown and there was potential for our team as they were keen to play.  Unfortunately for 
our team, this year there wasn’t a lot of opportunity to play with sanctions interrupting this 
season, but we were able to send a strong team to Central League playoffs and District 
playoffs.  At the Conference playoffs, we were in an unenviable position of having to play off 
against our own people, which meant that to move on we had to defeat teams from our own 
school.  
 
For Conference play, our team consisted of:  
 
Category  Team  Result  

Boys Singles  Nate Poole  

Carter Cole  

1st  

4th  

Girls Singles  Zoey Pollard  

Kylie Wall  

1st  

4th  

Boys Doubles  Graydon Troesch  

Beckett Rogers  

1st  

  

Girls Doubles  Leah Frey  

Hailey Roblin  

3rd  

  

Mixed Doubles  Aleesa Sharp/Aiden Lascelle  

Mia Weber/Brady Carr  

2nd  

3rd  

  
From this tournament Zoey, Aleesa/Aiden, and Graydon/Beckett advanced on to the NWSD 
District tournament where we faced some very good competition.  Zoey and Graydon/Beckett 
did not make it past their pool play, while Aleesa/Aiden finished with a Bronze Medal.  
It was an interesting year, but our athletes played very well, and I look forward to working with 
them again next year.  Congratulations to our graduating students as they move on to new 
adventures.    
  
High School Track and Field  
 
Another year has begun for our school track team.  The interest is high as we have been 
working on, and practicing our skills.  The weather has put a bit of a damper on things lately, 
but it hasn’t dampened our enthusiasm.  Our HHS track meet will be taking place May 9 for the 
afternoon, and we will also be hosting the Central League Track meet on May 22/23; District 
competition will be taking place in Meadow Lake on May 28/29.  Good luck to all of our athletes 
as they push forward to move on.  Good luck to everyone.   
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May 2024 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 

 

  1     Day 3 

 

 

2     Day 4          K 

Sugar Joe’s 

Sandwich Lunch 

3     Day 5 

Village Clean-up 

4 

5 

 

6     Day 6   K 

 

 

Last Day for 

Book Swap 

Collection 

7     Day 1 8     Day 2         K 

Hot Dog Lunch 

 

Send off to 

Summer Book 

Swap 

9     Day 3 

 

 

High School 

Track Meet @ 

12pm 

10     Day 4         K 11 

12 

 

13     Day 5 14     Day 6    K 15     Day 1 

 

 

 

16     Day 2        K 17     Day 3 18 

19 20      

No School  
Victoria Day 
 

21     Day 4    K 22     Day 5 

Jamie Oliviero 

Storyteller      

Gr. 1-12 

 

Central League 
Track Meet PM 

23     Day 6        K 

 

 

 

Central League 
Track Meet 

24     Day 1 25 

26 27 

No School 
PD Day  
 

 

28     Day 2    K 

 

 

 

   District Track  

29     Day 3 

 

 

 

Meet @ 

Meadow Lake  

30     Day 4        K 

 

31     Day 5 

School Wide 

Breakfast – 

Grilled Cheese 

Sandwiches 

 

Please continue to watch our Social Media pages and Edsby for any changes/updates to our calendar. 

Upcoming Dates: 

June 7/8th  – Provincial Track 
June 14th  – Elementary Track                                                                  
June 20 – 26th – Final Exams 
June 26th – Last Day of Classes 
June 28th – Graduation  

                                            

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

Central League Track – May 23rd 

Elementary Track – June 14th 

If you are able to help out in our canteen,  

please contact Mrs. Moriarty. 

 

 


